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Dear Parishioners: 

The U.S. bishops are joining together in a commitment of 
prayer and reparation leading up to the bishops' general 
assembly, where we will be making critical decisions in 
response to the clergy sexual abuse crisis. With my 
brother bishops across the nation, I will be dedicating 
myself to seven days of intensified prayer and fasting, 
from Monday, November 51", through Sunday, November 
11th. The intentions for this period of prayer and sacrifice 
are three-fold: 

¶ For the healing and support of all victims of clergy 
sexual abuse.  

¶ For the conversion and just punishment of the 
perpetrators and concealers of sexual abuse.  

¶ For the strength of the bishops to be holy shepherds in 
protecting and leading our sheep from all harm. 

If you feel called to do so, you are welcome to join me in 
praying for these intentions. I would also be grateful for 
any prayers for me and my brother bishops during our 
general assembly, that we may follow the guidance of the 
Holy Spirit in responding to the tragedy of clergy sexual 
abuse in the Church. 

 

Please be assured of my prayers for you, as well. 

 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

Most Reverend Armando X. Ochoa, D.D.  

Bishop, Diocese of Fresno 



Usher Ministry  
For safety and liability concerns we will be establishing 
an Usher Ministry so that each Mass has trained ushers 
in the case of an emergency. If you feel called to join this 
ministry please discern which Mass at which you would 
like to serve. More information will be coming. Please feel 
free to call Deacon John 436-3434.  
 

Grief Support 
The Grief Support Group has begun their fall session. 
They will continue to meet Mondays in November at 
7:00pm in the Community Room. Please join us in 
processing the loss of loved ones. If you know someone 
who might benefit from this support, please share this 
information with them. The Evening of Remembrance will 
be December 3 at 7:00pm in the Chapel. Attendance is 
free. For any questions, please contact the team leader 
Catherine at 240-7774. 
 

Altar Flowers  
The flowers on the altar this weekend are 
in memory of Risa Rodemeyer.  
 

Interfaith Thanksgiving  
You are warmly invited to our annual Community 
Interfaith Thanksgiving Service Sunday, November 18, 
2018 at 5:30pm at the Buddhist Temple of Fresno, 2690 
E. Alluvial Ave. 
Join us for a service of inspiration and unity from many of 
the faith traditions represented in our Valley. 

¶ People of all faith communities and those without a 
traditional religious faith are invited to take part in this 
celebration.  

¶ Clergy and faith leaders are invited to process at the 
beginning of the service. We will gather at 5:15pm.  

¶ Everyone is invited to join the interfaith pick-up choir; 
practice is at 4:30pm (right before the service).  

¶ A love offering will be taken to support Syrian 
refugee families in our community.  

¶ Please bring vegetarian finger food to share following 
the service. 

Sponsored by the Interfaith Alliance of Central California 
http://interfaithalliancecc.org/  
facebook: Interfaith Alliance of Central California 

Altar Server Workshops 
Workshops will be held on Sunday afternoon, November 18 
from 4:30pm to 6:00pm and on Monday, November 19 from 
6:30pm to 8:00pm. Both current and prospective servers 
must attend only one of these sessions. Please respond via 
email to kate@csufnewman.com if you can attend. There 
will be other workshops coming soon if you cannot make 
either of these.  
 

Men's Saturday Breakfast Group  
We will meet Saturday, November 10 from 7:30am to 
9:00am in the Cafeteria to share a $5 breakfast followed by 
the sharing of our collective spiritual wisdom as we reflect 
upon a reading from the Gospel of Luke. Please join us and 
bring a friend. RSVP for breakfast to John Prandini at 
prandinij@csufnewman.com.  
 

Homebound Ministry 

We are looking for Eucharistic Ministers to visit and take 
communion to the sick and homebound. This is a rewarding 
and grace-filled ministry. We will train you and you can visit 
the sick and homebound during the week or on the 
weekend. You can put in as much or as little time as you 
have available. If this sounds like a ministry for you please 
contact Deacon Bill at 436-3434 or bill@csufnewman.com. 
 

Liturgy Committee 
The Parish Liturgy Committee is a representative group of 
parishioners who serve as an advisory group for planning 
and evaluating how we worship together as a community. 
For all of you who might have some interest in learning 
more about our Liturgy Committee, Fr. Paul will have brief 
(1/2 hour) meetings after all the Masses on November 3 
and 4 to answer your questions and explain how the Liturgy 
Committee works. 
 

Faith, Family & Friends  
Helpers Needed 
We are in need of helpers on Tuesday nights to assist the 
teachers. For one evening a week you can walk with our 
children on their journey of Faith. If you are interested 
please contact the front desk or email Sister Kathleen, 
SSND at skd@csufnewman.com. You will not be 
disappointed. 

Confirmation Station  
High School Confirmation  

We have class today at 11:00am in 
Cardinal Newman Hall.  
 

First Year Retreatï Students in first year 
Confirmation please register now for the retreat on 
December 8-9. Registration forms can be found on our 
website or at the front desk. Registration deadline is 
Wednesday, November 7 
 
Adult Confirmation Classes 
Our next meeting is tomorrow (November 5) at 6:30pm 
in the Cafeteria.  

College Corner 
College Night  
Join us at 6:00pm in the Chapel for 
Mass. Dinner will be served in Cardinal 
Newman Hall followed by a guest 
speaker.   
 
Fall Dance  
All college students are invited to our Fall Dance! It will 
be Friday, November 16! More details to come.  
 
Please check out our calendar on the Campus Ministry 
page of our website for more!  
 

Any questions?  

Contact us at ncsa@csufnewman.com. 

mailto:prandinij@csufnewman.com


Faith, Family & Friends Pizza Orders  
If you have not yet placed your pizza order for Tuesday, 
November 6, please call the office by Monday at 
12:00pm.  
 

Do You Attend Fresno City College, 
Clovis Community College, or Fresno 
Pacific University? 
In addition to having an active campus ministry program 
for Fresno State students, we also would like to explore 
ways to better serve the Catholic students at Fresno City 
College, Clovis Community College, and Fresno Pacific 
University. 
 

If you are a student at any of these schools, I would love 
to talk to you, either individually or as a group of 
students. 
 

I would also be interested in meeting with any Catholic 
faculty or staff from these schools. 
 

Please call me (Fr. Paul) at 436-3434 so we can arrange 
a time to meet. 
 

Ministry to the Sick  
Deacon Bill Lucido and our Eucharistic Ministers to the 
Sick provide sacramental ministry to our home bound 
parishioners and those in hospice care and nursing 
homes. Local parishes also have pastoral responsibility 
for those facilities within their parish boundaries and 
provide ministry in case of emergencies. (As a Newman 
Center, St. Paul Catholic Newman Center is a non-
territorial parish. We are actually within the parish 
boundaries of St. Anthony of Padua parish.) Please 
contact the nearest  territorial parish if a family member 
is in immediate need of a priest. Call our parish office if a 
registered member of our parish is in need of any 
sacramental ministry. 

Amazon Smiles  
Do you shop on Amazon.com? Amazon will give .5% of 
your purchase to the Newman Center through Amazon 
Smile. Just add ñSt Paul Newman Centerò (no period 
after St) as your charitable organization on your new or 
existing Amazon account and shop! When you shop be 
sure to be on smile.amazon.com so that part of your 
eligible purchase can go to the church. We received a 
check in October for $27.64. Thank you to everyone who 
has already signed up. It is an easy way to give back to 
the church. To sign up click on the link to Amazon Smile 
on our website. 
 
 

Use Our S.H.A.R.E.S. Program  
In October we received a check for $438.39. Our 
monthly goal is at least $500. Help us reach our goal. 
Please make sure to use your phone number when 
shopping at Save Mart and Food Maxx. If you are not 
registered, you can register online by finding the link on 
our website, or enter the church phone number at the 
register: 559-436-3434. Thank you for your help. 
 
 

Faith, Family & Friends  
 

What are you doing on Tuesday 
evenings? 
Faith, Family & Friends is our parishôs 
major religious education and faith 
formation program for EVERYONE - 
adults and families with children. It aims to 
bring together all individuals of our parish, 
families and friends to learn about and 
grow in faith on one evening a week. You will be 
amazed how this community evening can transform your 
life and the life of your family. You and your family will 
have the opportunity to grow and develop spiritually, 
intellectually and to form friendship bonds with members 
and families of our parish. 
  
This Tuesday, November 6 those who have pre-ordered 
pizza or wish to bring their own food can gather in 
Cardinal Newman Hall from 5:30pm to 6:00pm to share 
a meal with family & friends. 
 

At 6:00pm we will begin our opening program and at 
6:15pm the children will be released to attend their age 
specific classes.  
 

Adults will return to Cardinal Newman Hall to attend one 
of the following class sessions from 6:30pm to 7:30pm.  
Catholic Faith Topic:  
Early Church History by Lanny Larson  
Family Life Topic:  
Christian Active Parenting: Building Courage, Character, 
and Self-Esteem by Amanda Bernabe, MFTI. This is 
part 4 of a 6 part Parenting Series. 
 

You can attend individual sessions or register for the 
entire academic year. Registration forms are available at 
the reception desk or online at www.csufnewman.com. 

RCIA  
Interested in becoming Catholic? 
If you are interested in becoming Catholic or know 
someone who is interested, please contact Charles 
Arokiasamy ï 286-6372 or by email at 
charles.arok@icloud.com. This is the ideal time to start 
and be ready to be baptized this coming Easter. Already 
four people have started Inquiry which is the first phase 
and a good place to get your questions about 
Catholicism answered without committing to becoming 
Catholic. So, come explore and see where God leads 
you. If you are already Catholic, invite someone who is 
not to come explore our faith. 
 
Need Sponsors 
We are having more and more people wanting to 
become Catholic ï a nice problem to have ï but that 
means we badly need sponsors. If you are called to 
accompany a person on their journey to Catholicism and 
share your faith with these inquirers please contact 
Charles Arokiasamy ï 286-6372 or by email at 
charles.arok@icloud.com. The most common feedback 
we get from sponsors is how much they learned about 
their own faith. Training is provided. 



 

Become a Donor  

November 9 to 11 is National Donor Sabbath Weekend. 
Thousands of lives are saved every year thanks to organ 
donation. There are about 120,000 people of all ages 
nationwide waiting for organ transplants. Organ donors 
can save up to eight lives and tissue donors can save up 
to 50 lives. Anyone can sign up to be an organ donor. All 
major religions support or permit organ and tissue 
donation, and the body is always treated with respect. 
You can sign up to be a donor on the Donate Life 
California Organ and Tissue Donor Registry at 
www.donateLIFEcalifornia.org or by checking yes on the 
organ donor box when you renew your drivers license. If 
you would like more information please visit 
www.donornetworkwest.org 
 

Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat  
This is a safe place to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts 
broken by abortion. Weekend retreats offer you a 
supportive, confidential and non-judgmental environment 
where women and men can express, release and 
reconcile painful post-abortive emotions to begin the 
process of restoration, renewal and healing. It will be 
held November 9 through 11 in the Fresno area. For 
more information contact Jennifer at 877-629-6626.  
 

SJM Application Process Now Open 
The San Joaquin Memorial High School 2019-2020 
Application process is now open on sjmhs.org.  Call 
Rainey Lewis, Director of Admissions, at 475-5837 for an 
application fee waiver code.  
 

The Catholic Professional &  
Business Club  
They will have their meeting on November 9, 2018 at 
7:15am at Pardiniôs (2257 W. Shaw Ave.). The speaker 
at the breakfast meeting will be Robert Hutchinson, a full
-time professional writer.   
For questions, more information or reservations please 
call (559)434-2722. 

Peace and Social Justice  
DISTRICT 22 

FORUM SUCCESS!!  

300 ATTENDED!! 

The Peace and Social Justice Ministry of St. Paul 
Catholic Newman Center in partnership with Faith in the 
Valley and Radio Bilingue would like to thank all the 
volunteers and you, the participants, who made this 
event on October 17, 2018 at Newman Center a great 
success. 

Our main message was to: 

 Get Out the Vote and 

  Vote your Faith on 

November 6, 2018 

Turkey Drive  
We will begin our annual turkey drive next weekend. 
Please consider donating a turkey to a family in need. 
Please begin to bring frozen turkeys November 10 and  
11.  
 

Electronic Funds Transfer  
Sign up to make your donation to the Newman Center 
via electronic funds transfer. Have your Sunday 
contribution, second collection, and / or your special gift 
donation automatically made weekly or monthly. One 
can also schedule recurring online donations. For more 
information call Carol at 436-3434. 
 

Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat  
This is a safe place to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts 
broken by abortion. Weekend retreats offer you a 
supportive, confidential and non-judgmental environment 
where women and men can express, release and 
reconcile painful post-abortive emotions to begin the 
process of restoration, renewal and healing. It will be 
held November 9 through 11 in the Fresno area. For 
more information contact Jennifer at 877-629-6626 for 
more information.  

 
 

Family Life Ministry 
Joy of Love Moms Group is a family ministry led by 
moms. Families meet every Sunday after the 9:30am 
Mass either at the east playground or in St. John XXIII. 
For information email Jakki at 
joyoflovemoms@gmail.com.  
  
Menôs Scripture Study Group meets Tuesday 
mornings from 7:30am to 8:15am following the 
7:00am Mass in the Community Room. 
  
Meditation Opportunities: 
 

Christian Meditation meets Tuesdays from 11:15am to 
12:15pm in CNH 104.  
Facilitated by Benita Lankford  412-7491. 
 
Interfaith Meditation meets Wednesday evenings from 
7:00pm to 8:00pm in the Library.  
Facilitated by Veena Kapoor. 
 

Holistic Health Ministry 
 

Thursday Evening Tai Chi is taught by Bill Titus on 
Thursdays from 5:30pm to 6:30pm in CNH 102 & 103. 
Register at the door.  
$15/month. 
 
Tai Chi for Arthritis Meets Tuesday and Thursday 
mornings.  
Beginners class: 9:00am to 10:00am 
Intermediate class: 10:10am to 11:10am  
Advanced class: 11:15am to 12:15pm  
Classes are taught by certified instructors. It is $20 to 
begin and $10 for continuing participants. 
 

For more information contact John Prandini: 436-3434 
ext.107 or prandinij@csufnewman.com. 



 Prayers 
§ Have been requested for the intentions of:         
Guadalupe Cuevas Lopez, Richard Lurch, 
Jessica Dedeyne, Baby Zara, Janet Wigim, 
Anthony Petrocelli, John Lewis, Rudi Petersen, 
Reese Osterberg, Jeff Hall, Baby Levi Simas 
and Family, Rachel Quinto, Jesse Paiz, Joseph 
Laflumboise, Sister Rosa Maria Branco FHIC, 
Terry Hill, Dora McClain, Adam W. Jr., Dan 
Chambers, Nancy Martin, Fr. Joe Heffernan, 
Megan Elower, Lucia Isone, Maria Molinar, 
Anne Lankford Jennings, Mary Musser, 
Consuela Moreno, Bob Meade, Jeri Ortez, 
Deacon Robert Sesma, Joy George, Ed 
Zmarzly, Jim Carroo, Dorothy Young, Bob 
Sharp, John and Cristina Murao, Fr. Eric 
Swearingen, Dave Derby, Deacon Gary 
Stevens (OLPH), Kenny Smith, Alice Schulz, 
Trish Young 

§ Mass Intentions: 5:00pmðLai Pham, 
7:30amðCarmin and Maria Peluso,     
9:30amðAntonio Tosto, 11:30amðRandy 
Mendoza      

  Weekly Calendar 

Parish Information  
Weekend Masses: Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm;  

Sunday: 7:30am, 9:30am, 11:30am & 7:00pm  

Weekday Masses: Monday - Thursday 7:00am; 
First Friday at 7:00am 

Communion Service: Friday at 7:00am 

Reconciliation: Tuesday 4:00pm to 5:00pm  

or call the office for an appointment.  

Office Hours:  

Monday - Thursday 9:00am to 5:00pm 

CLOSED FRIDAY 
 

Parish Directory  
Parish Life Coordinator: Deacon John Supino  

436-3434; deak@csufnewman.com 
 

Parish Priest: 

Fr. Paul Keller, CMF 436-3434 ext.106 
frpaul@csufnewman.com 
 

Office Manager: Jenna Sainz 436-3434 ext.102; 

jenna@csufnewman.com 
 

Communication Coordinator: Emily Roth  

436-3434 ext.111; emily@csufnewman.com 
 

Please visit our website for a complete list of staff 
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Bulletin articles are to be submitted by Tuesday 

at 5:00pm for the upcoming weekend. Any 

articles not submitted by this time will not be 

included in the weekendôs publication. Please 

send all articles to bulletin@csufnewman.com. All 

articles are subject to editing for length and 

content by the bulletin editor. 

mailto:bulletin@csufnewman.com



